Ontario Provincial Police Police provinciale de l'Ontario



## Huron Detachment Détachement de Huron

79437 Bluewater Hwy PO Box 6 Goderich, ON N7A 3Y5 79437 Route Bluewater boîte 6 de PO Goderich, ON N7A 3Y5

Telephone/Téléphone: Facsimile/Télécopieur: (519) 524-8314 (519) 524-4434

File number/Référence: 600

May 9, 2018

Mr. Jim Dietrich Chair-South Huron Police Services Board

Re: Support of Police-Youth Advisory Council

The Huron Detachment of the Ontario Provincial Police initiated a Police-Youth Advisory Council (PYAC) in February 2018. This Council is composed of high school students from across Huron County, including South Huron and members of the Ontario Provincial Police.

The intention of the council is for police and youth to work collaboratively on issues that specifically impact youth in our communities.

On June 15<sup>th</sup>, 2018 the PYAC is hosting its first charitable event to raise awareness of the council and commence our community engagement. The event is advertised to emergency services as a 'vehicle pull'. Teams of 5 will pull a fire truck, ambulance and police cruiser in a timed event, over 25 meters. All money will be distributed to charities chosen by the students.

The students of the council are interested in making their presence highly visible in the form of t-shirts or sweaters. These clothing items will readily identify their council and police connection.

The PYAC is requesting sponsorship from the South Huron Police Services Board and Municipality of South Huron in the amount of \$200.00 in anticipation of purchasing and inscribing council clothing for this event. Your anticipated support of the council will demonstrate to the students that South Huron is committed to youth engagement and initiatives.

Sincerely

Inspector Jason Younan Detachment Commander Ontario Provincial Police

CC: CAO - Municipality of South Huron